
Greetings, 
 
I completed recertifying our Area AMIAS on June 4th.  As of this writing I have not received my 
notice from the WSO that it is completed.  We currently have 49 active AMIAS.  There were 2 
that did not wish to recertify and I uncertified 2 after numerous attempts of emails, a phone call 
asking to get back with me and a text.  I receive several requests to send out new AMIAS forms, 
so I feel the Area numbers are either holding or slightly growing.  I don’t feel we are losing 
numbers. 
 
Scott F., Alateen Coordinator for District 07, gave a workshop for AMIAS showing them the 
Alateen Power Point that is in the WSO’s Alateen toolkit.  Scott said it went very well. 
 
We have 9 Alateen groups that are considered active with the WSO and all have been 
recertified.  Unfortunately, only 4 groups have Alateen members coming regularly.  Some of the 
groups are really working at trying to get teens coming.  I’m hoping by our next Alateen Serenity 
Weekend that we have some new faces from other districts.  
 
I’m happy to announce our Alateen speaker for the June Assembly  is Corinne M. from District 
07.  She was finally eligible to come to her 1st Alateen Serenity Weekend this year.  I know 
Corinne will do a nice job of giving her story.   
 
I’m looking forward to the Area Assembly in Clear Lake. 
 
Judy V. 
Area Alateen Coordinator/AAPP 


